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October 17, 2018 
 
 
Santa Ynez Band of Chumash Indians 
Kenneth Kahn, Chairperson 
P.O. Box 517 
Santa Ynez, California 93460 
  
Barbareno/Ventureno Band of Mission Indians 
Patrick Tumamait 
992 El Camino Corto 
Ojai, California 93023 
 
Barbareno/Ventureno Band of Mission Indians 
Eleanor Arrellanes 
P.O. Box 5687 
Ventura, California 93005 
 
 
 

Barbareno/Ventureno Band of Mission Indians 
Julie Lynn Tumamait-Stenslie, Chairperson 
364 North Poli Avenue 
Ojai, California 93023 
 
Coastal Band of the Chumash Nation 
Mia Lopez 
24 S. Voluntario Street 
Santa Barbara, California 93101 
 
Barbareno/Ventureno Band of Mission Indians 
Raudel Joe Banuelos, Jr. 
331 Mira Flores Court 
Camarillo, California 93012 
 
 
 

RE:  Conejo Creek Southwest Park Development Project 
 
Dear Tribal Representative:  
 
In conformance with the tribal consultation requirements of Assembly Bill (AB) 52, this letter is to inform 
you that the Conejo Recreation and Parks District is submitting the proposed project described below.  
Per AB 52, the tribe has the right to consult on a proposed public or private project prior to the release of 
a negative declaration, mitigated negative declaration, or environmental impact report.  The project 
description is as follows:  
 
The proposed Conejo Creek Southwest Park Development Project (project) consists of a park with a 
playground, multi-use court, sand volleyball court, fitness nodes, a picnic area, a backstop, a future corral, 
bike racks, fencing, a parking lot, a pedestrian path, a restroom, and multi-use lawns. Regionally, the 
proposed project site is located immediately west of State Route 23 and north of Highway 101 in the City 
of Thousand Oaks. Locally, the project is north of Combes Avenue, south of the existing Conejo Creek 
Channel, and bisected by Paige Lane on approximately 14.1 acres of vacant land, as shown in the 
attached figure.  
 
Along the perimeter of the project site would be a Native Earth Equestrian Trail and pedestrian path. At 
the center of the project site would be a Chumash Creek themed playground, a single occupancy 
restroom, a parking lot, a picnic shade structure, a multi-use court, and a sand volleyball court. To the 
north and south of these facilities would be multi-use lawns, with a backstop on the north multi-use lawn. 
On the project site west of Paige Lane would be a multi-use lawn and a future corral.  
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Currently on the project site are utility poles along the eastern and southern edges and a multi-use path 
that traverses the north and west edges of the site. The Conejo Creek Channel is just outside of the 
project site along the north and west edges of the project border.  
 
You have 30 calendar days from receipt of this letter to notify us in writing that you want to consult on 
this project. Please provide the lead contact person’s contact information.  Please mail your request to:  
 

Andrew Mooney 
Conejo Recreation & Park District 
403 W. Hillcrest Drive 
Thousand Oaks, CA 91360 
 
805-495-6471 
amooney@crpd.org  

 
Sincerely,  

 
 
 
 
__________________________________ 
Andrew Mooney 
Senior Park Planner 
 
Attachment: 
Project vicinity map on 1:24,000 topographic map 
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AB 52 Summary of Correspondence 
 
Return Receipt 

10/19/18: Received for letter sent to Patrick Tumamait of the Barbareno/Ventureno Band of 

Mission Indians 

10/20/18: Received for letter sent to Eleanor Arrellanes of the Barbareno/Ventureno Band of 

Mission Indians 

10/22/18: Received for letter sent to Kenneth Kahn of the Santa Ynez Band of Chumash Indians 

 

Phone Correspondence 

10/24/18: Phone call from Patrick Tumamait with the Barbareno/Ventureno Band of Mission 

Indians requesting additional project information. 

 

Email Correspondence 

10/21/18: Email received from Julie Tumamait Stenslie, Tribal Chair and Spokesperson of the 

Barbareno/Ventureno Band of Mission Indians requesting additional information. 

10/22/18: An email reply with additional requested information was sent to Julie Tumamait 

Stenslie. 

 




